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Senator Grothman:

Please review this draft carefully to ensure that it is consistent with your intent.

As we discussed, this redraft creates a new examining board for barbers.  Please note
that there are no barbering managers on the board.  Is that consistent with your intent?

Also, the redraft creates subchapter II in chapter 454 that covers the regulation of
barbering (as well as subchapter I as the new home for the regulation of cosmetologists,
electrologists, etc.).  With the exception of continuing education requirements, of which
there are none for barbers in this redraft, the new provisions regulating barbers largely
mirror the provisions that are applicable to a person licensed as a “barber or
cosmetologist” under current law, with the few changes specific to barbers that
appeared in the preliminary drafts.

The draft grandfathers−in current barbers or cosmetologists and barbering or
cosmetology establishments, instructors, and schools with a notification requirement
(to the appropriate board) and a renewal requirement (by April 1, 2013, the regular
renewal date for all affected licenses) to make that grandfathered treatment
permanent.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Thank you.

Michael Gallagher
Legislative Attorney
Phone:  (608) 267−7511
E−mail: michael.gallagher@legis.wisconsin.gov


